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To:  Members of the South Windsor Town Council 
 
From:  Michael Maniscalco, Town Manager 
 
Subject: Town Manager’s Report for 9/21/2020 Town Council Meeting 
 
Date:  September 17, 2020 
 

 
 

COVID-19 Update 

As of the time of this report the Town of South Windsor is reporting a total of 219 

confirmed cases of COVID-19. This is a comprehensive count of all cases since 

monitoring began. Of this number, 182 are past quarantine and 32 have passed away. 

This week Governor Lamont has released a new executive order granting municipalities 

the authority to fine people for not wearing a mask and ignoring gathering limit sizes.    

 

Chief of Police Search  

By the time of the Council meeting I will have announced who our next Chief of Police 

will be. We will be planning a pinning ceremony as well as working on safe methods for 

the community to meet with our new Chief.  

 

ICMA Conference  

This year’s conference will be virtual and will take place from September 23- September 

26th. I plan to attend the conference virtually through those days in order to get the work 

done that I will need to maintain my credentialed manager certification. As a reminder 

this certification requires 40 hours per year of continuing education that is peer 

reviewed. There are only 1,419 credentialed managers internationally.  

 

Evergreen Walk Meetings  

This week we met with the owners of Evergreen Walk to brainstorm ideas for how to 

reimagine and incentivize Evergreen Walk to start filling up the store fronts. 


